Wells, Chris

From: Patton, Timothy

Sent: Tuesday, October 13, 2020 8:20 AM

To: 'Mosher, Todd'

Cc: Wells, Chris; Skidmore, Paul; Bach, Richard
Subject: RE: West Town Mall - Sears Auto Center Demolition

Good morning Mr. Mosher,

Thank you for taking the time to reach out and for sharing your proposed plan for demolition in 2020. From a public
safety perspective in the West District, we have no objections to your plan and proposed timeline. If | can be of further
assistance to you in this matter, please let me know.

Captain Timothy Patton
West Police District
Madison Police Department
1710 McKenna Blvd
Madison WI 53711

Office: (608) 243-0503
tpatton@cityomadison.com

PRIVILEGE AND CONFIDENTIALLY NOTICE:

THE INFORMATION CONTAINED IN THIS MESSAGE IS INTENDED ONLY FOR THE PERSONAL AND CONFIDENTIAL USE OF THE RECIPIENTS(S) NAMED
ABOVE. IT SHOULD NOT BE DISTRIBUTED TO THIRD PARTIES. IF YOU ARE NOT THE RECIPIENT OR DULY DESIGNATED AGENT OF THE RECIPIENT,
YOU ARE HEREBY NOTIFIED THAT YOU HAVE RECEIVED THIS MESSAGE IN ERROR. ANY REVIEW, DISSEMINATION, DISTRIBUTION OR COPYING OF
THIS MESSAGE IS STRICTLY PROHIBITED. IF YOU HAVE RECEIVED THIS MESSAGE IN ERROR, PLEASE NOTIFY THE SENDER IMMEDIATELY BY
TELEPHONE OR REPLY E-MAIL, DELETE THE ORIGINAL MESSAGE AND RETURN PRINTED COPIES TO THE SENDER IMMEDIATELY. THANK YOU.

From: Mosher, Todd <Todd.Mosher@raSmith.com>

Sent: Monday, October 12, 2020 6:43 PM

To: Bach, Richard <RBach@cityofmadison.com>

Cc: Patton, Timothy <TPatton@cityofmadison.com>; Wells, Chris <CWells@cityofmadison.com>
Subject: West Town Mall - Sears Auto Center Demolition

Caution: This email was sent from an external source. Avoid unknown links and attachments.

Captains Bach and Patton,

| am writing you at the request of the Planning Division, to inform you that we have applied for Plan Commission
approval for the demolition of the Sears Auto Center building at 522 Gammon Road (West Towne Mall). We plan to
redevelop the property next year with a new restaurant, but in order to maintain the overall project schedule, we have
applied separately and are looking to remove the existing building this prior to the actual site and building construction
slated for next Spring. We have already remediated the building, so we are looking to possibly demo before the end of
the year, if the Plan Commission approves.

We are looking for your support, in the form of a letter or email, prior to the Plan Commission meeting. We feel that the
removal of the building would pose less risk than keeping the building in place.



Please let me know if you have any questions.

Todd Mosher
Senior Development Director
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1245 East Diehl Road, Suite 102, Naperville, IL 60563-4816
direct: (630) 405-5570

mobile: (847) 682-9421

Todd.Mosher@raSmith.com

www.linkedin.com/in/todd-mosher

LinkedIn
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